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Rabbi 
Moshe 
Feinstein 
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Rabbi Feinstein elaborated on this theme and explained that in America where 

there is indoor plumbing and the shuls are well stocked with books, there is no 

need for a community eruv. However, he concluded, “If there are those who still 

believe that there is need for an eruv for the sake of the children and for those 

who violate Shabbat unintentionally, I do not object, but I do not participate.”

In a letter to Rabbi Leo Jung, rabbi of the Jewish Center on the Upper West Side 

of Manhattan, dated December 16, 1960, Rabbi Feinstein reiterated his refusal to 

condemn those who supported the eruv even though he would not participate in 

the project. In this letter he explained his reasons for not participating. “Even 

though there would be an advantage for those who are carrying on Shabbat… 

there would be a disadvantage for those who want to conduct themselves 

according to the halakhah and not carry in Manhattan who might now be inclined 
to carry.”



Rabbi 
Henkin on 
the Eruv: 

In a letter dated July 12, 1961, Rabbi Henkin outlined his position. He wrote that it is crucial 

to complete the eruv in Manhattan and that Manhattan is not worse than other cities where 

an eruv has been established. He explained that the committee was waiting for 

approbations from other rabbis and then would convene a conference of rabbis to finalize 

the eruv project. Rabbi Henkin disapproved of waiting for a rabbinic conference as he 

wrote, “For I know from experience that it takes much time to gather the rabbis. Rather, 

make the necessary repairs and then announce that the repairs have been made and that 

the rabbis are supervising the eruv.” He noted that until the committee received the 

approbation of the majority of the rabbis, the eruv remained one that can only be relied 

upon in times “of great need.” He then listed the situations he considered to be “of great 

need.”

1. For the sake of women and children who want to go outside, especially in the summer 

months.

2. For the sake of doctors who need to carry on behalf of patients who are not in life 

threatening situations.

3. For the sake of those who need to carry on the Shabbat ritual of Succot to the succah.



Meeting of 
Agudath 
Ha-Rabbanim, 
1962

In the meeting of the Agudath Ha-Rabbanim that took place on 

Wednesday, Parashat Beha’alotcha, the 18th of Sivan, 5762, it was 

decided to publicly announce the decision already made by the 

Agudath Ha-Rabbanim that it is absolutely forbidden to establish an 

eruv in Manhattan and that it is forbidden to carry in Manhattan 

even after the repairs that have been made or that will be made by 

some rabbis. Whoever relies on the Manhattan eruv is considered a 

Shabbat violator.
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After months of discussion, it appears that the 
Manhattan eruv which was established over 
fifty years ago can no longer be maintained as a 
proper eruv. The problem is not halakhic but 
rather structural. Many changes have taken 
place over the last decade or two which make it 
extremely difficult to maintain the kashrut of 
the eruv. The necessary improvements to bring 
th eruv up to the standards that Rabbi Kasher, 
of blessed memory, established would be very 
expensive to make and, in any event, the nature 
of traffic and construction in Manhattan make it 
virtually impossible to assure the kashrut of the 
eruv on any given Shabbat. 
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